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All major air conditioning systems in the First Circuit reside at District Court, Circuit Court and Family 
Court. All of these system are under contract to Oahu Air Conditioning until June 30, 2024. This 
contract also includes and integrates the smaller rural courts. 

Each system is tied to a remote monitoring and reporting system that connects through OAC to monitor 
and trouble shoot the systems functioning and equipment. OAC serves to integrate all hardware and 
control systems into these monitoring software systems to enable the systems to optimize their 
efficiency and quickly report any problems. If another company were given a contract to add a piece of 
equipment such as a pre- cooler (or any other item) to the system they would not be able to integrate 
this piece of equipment into the monitoring system without the permission of OAC. If OAC allowed this 
they would charge the other company a premium to join the system which would be passed on to us. 
They could also deny the request meaning the new piece of equipment would not be integrated and 
covered under the maintenance contract. 

In the past we did have different vendors providing different equipment pieces this resulted in the 
system at Kapuaiwa going done and an ensuing fight between vendors as to whose responsibility it was 
to do the repair causing the building to be without AC for several months. The current system of 
placing everything under one contract and competitively bidding it every five years is a result of this as 
well as other situations. This contract has changed hands in this bidding process and will be open to 
competitive bidding in the future. 

For this reason a decision was made to integrate the system with a single vendor. The result is the 
current contract with OAC which was awarded through a competitive bid process. If we were to again 
allow each replacement or new piece of equipment to be bid and integrated separately it would result in 
more expensive system that would not function efficiently and could have significant down time while a 
variety of vendors squabble over who is responsible for the repair. It could also result in a system some 
of which could be monitored remotely and other parts could not. 

An example of why this integration is important played out in the current wind storm. During this 
recent storm the AC went out at CC. OAC was called and came to repair the system as I was wrapping 
up with them on exactly what caused the outage they received a remote monitoring signal from DC that 
there was a problem with their system and headed up to DC before we even had an official report of the 
problem. 

This contract is procured ever five years through an open competitive bid process that allows other 
vendors to bid on managing the entire system again as a single connected system. 

It would be more expensive, less efficient and would most likely result in poorer service to all of our 
buildings should we not continue with an integrated system that went through open competitive 
bidding process every five years. 
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